
 



 
 
 
From the Editor: 
The months seem to be passing with alarming speed.  It seems like just a few weeks ago we were buried under 
several feet of snow and now, magically, the temperature soared to 70 degrees and the daffodils are in full 
bloom!  The Celtic Classic was this past weekend and a round of applause to everyone who helped to make the 
show a success.  I hope others shared the good fortune that I did in the rings.   
I want to remind everyone of some key club events coming up in the next few months.  Our 66th annual Red 
Rose Classic is May 16.  Be sure to contact Lori Wright to find out about volunteering.  We can’t do it 
without you!  Be sure to consider an ad….the forms are in the newsletter. 
We also have the awards banquet and annual election coming up in June.  There is a flyer enclosed with 
details and sign up information.  We’re providing this extra early this year….so no excuses for not attending.  
I don’t think our election will have the same level of fervor as the recent government escapade, but your vote 
is important!  A list of candidates and resumes is included for your review.   
Be sure to complete the awards application and return it by May 10.  We want everyone to share in the 
celebration of new titles! 
 
****************************************************************************
********** 
 
 

Save the date:   

The Not for Profit Fair at Park City 
 

Friday April 30 and Saturday May 1 
 

Meet the Breeds being organized by Deb Eckert 
 
 
 



 

 
General Membership Meeting Reminder 

 

Tuesday April 13 at 7:00 PM 
 

Park City Community Room 
 

********************************* 
 

 
Call for Volunteers! 

 
Volunteers are needed for the Red Rose Classic Sunday May 16 

 
Please contact Lori Wright for more information 

 
jwright@aldoors.com 

 
717-367-1630 

*************************************************** 



 
Those sighs of a dog!  They go to the heart so much more deeply than the sighs of our own kind because they 

are utterly unintended, regardless of effect, emerging from one who, heaving them, knows not that they have 

escaped him! 
John Galsworthy 
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Board of Director Nominees 
 

Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc. 

 

Board of Directors Candidate Resume 

 

Name: 

Barry L. Brunner 

 

Address: 

P.O. Box #442, Harrisburg, Pa. 17108  (Residence – Dillsburg, Pa.) 

 

Telephone: 

 (717)-432-0955 

 

Dog Breeds (s): 

Siberian Huskies 

 

Year Joined LKC: 

1997 

 

General background in dogs (including national and regional specialty club memberships, championships and 

other titles achieved, litters bred, etc.) 

 

Dogs have always been an important part of my life since childhood, always having a special 

connection with them.  A friend had a Siberian Husky, through which I grew to respect and admire the 

breed.  I became completely infatuated with this dynamic, independent breed over 35 years ago now, 

and got my first Siberian Husky.  I am a member of the Siberian Husky Club Of America (SHCA), and 

the International Siberian Husky Club (ISHC).  The Barynuk Siberians have produced Champions up to 

and including the latest 2009 Champion, and have achieved numerous BOB/Group/BISS/National 

Specialty/and Eukanuba Invitational Awards.  I personally feel extremely blessed to have had a “team 

concept” with those who have had Barynuk Siberians and have shared so many exciting moments 

with special friends made through this wonderful Breed, over the years.  This camaraderie with friends 

made has been the driving force in why it has been a joy, through all those “thrills of victory” and 

“agonies of defeat” … to continue with this sometimes volatile and political “Gentleman!s Sport”.         

  

 

What do you have to offer the Lancaster Kennel Club, if elected ? 

 

Initially, I joined our club because of a “camaraderie” with members met at the LKC!s Annual Eye 

Clinic to which I would take my Siberians.   I have been involved with our club since I joined, learning 

so much from many warm, intelligent, and enthusiastic club members not only about all the different 

aspects concerning our Point Shows, Match Shows, Meetings, etc, but the hard work involved before, 

during and after these events.  The experience gained as Show Chairman, and as an LKC Board 

Member through the years, especially in the capacity of President and Vice President, was invaluable 

to me personally, and I would, of course, bring this experience with me as anyone else who has 

served in those capacities will bring as well.  What I personally feel I have to offer our club, is that 

“team concept” spirit … something that hangs exhaustedly with me.  I have retired from the 

Department of Defense and will now have more time to devote to other things, if I am needed.  If I am 

needed, I will be proud to serve again on the Board of the LKC.              

 



 
Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc. 

 

Board of Directors Candidate Resume 

 

 

 

Name:   CathyAnn Litwin 

 

Address:  2107 Church Street, Lancaster PA  17603 

 

Telephone:  717.945.7127(H)    717.951.3304(C) 

 

Dog Breeds (s):   English Cocker Spaniels 

 

 

Year Joined LKC:  1989 

 

 

General background in dogs (including national and regional specialty club memberships, championships and 

other titles achieved, litters bred, etc.) 

 

English Cocker Spaniel Club of America  Member 

Delaware Valley English Cocker Spaniel Club President 

Mason Dixon English Cocker Spaniel Club  Board of Directors 

ECSCA Co-Chairman for the first AKC Meet the Breeds  2009 

 

Judge Selection Coordinator for both Lancaster Kennel Club Shows 2009 and 2010 

Assistant Show Chairman for Lancaster Celtic Classic 2010 

 

Since 1996 I have had seven litters which have afforded me to date 13 Champions.   

Several puppies were awarded reserve best in sweepstakes at specialties. 

2001 Reserve Winners Bitch at American Spaniel Club from the Bred by Exhibitor Class 

2007 Winners Bitch at American Spaniel Club 

First Place at ECSCA National Bred By Exhibitor Dog 

 

 

Past positions held in Lancaster Kennel Club 

First Public Education Coordinator 

Vice President 

Board of Directors 

Eye Clinic Chairman – about 10 years 

 

 

What do you have to offer the Lancaster Kennel Club, if elected? 

 

The knowledge and experience required of a Board Member to insure the continued success of the club 

through the shows and community projects.   

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Daphne K. Myers 
1100 Centerville Road 

Lancaster, PA 17601 

(717)898-7244 (Home) 

(717)725-0656 (Cell) 
 

 For 26 years, I have been a purebred dog enthusiast involved in showing, breeding and entry level man-

trailing.  My husband Robert and I started in 1984 with our first bloodhound.  We lived with six bloodhounds 

over the years.  I co-bred three litters of bloodhounds with Anne Legge of Legacy Kennels .  Four of our hounds 

were champions and one finished with all majors.  We earned 11 Best of Breeds, 22 Best of Opposites and one 

Group placement.  One earned her EEC in man-trailing.  In addition to the bloodhounds, we owned a Clumber 

Spaniel and an Australian Cattle Dog.  Both were shown, but not finished.  Several of our puppies were placed 

in man-trailing homes and one was placed with a police department in Massachusetts. 

 If my memory is correct, I joined the Lancaster Kennel Club in 1985.  We lived out of state and I let my 

membership lapse but was reinstated in 1989 when we moved back to Lancaster.  I served as newsletter editor 

for the LKC many years ago.  I am a member of the Colonial Bloodhound Club and the American Bloodhound 

Club since 1985.  I have served in the following capacities for these breed clubs: 

Colonial Bloodhound Club  American Bloodhound Club 

Newsletter editor   1994 National Specialty chairperson 

Trophy chairperson   1996 NE Regional Specialty chairperson 

     Treasurer 

     Hospitality chairperson man-trailing event 

     Participant in the filming of the AKC Bloodhound Breed video 

     ABC Bulletin magazine- wrote feature articles  

  

 Starting out in the dog show world was easy back in 1984 before marriage and children.  Bob and I got 

married in 1985 and our first of three children was born in 1988.  I remained active in the sport, had a second 

child in 1992 and chaired the 1994 ABC Specialty in October while 8 months pregnant with my third.  Things 

slowed down after that and gradually I got involved in my children’s activities leaving less and less time for the 

sport of dog showing.  Fast forward to today and I am sad to say we lost our last bloodhound along with our 

beloved cattle dog several months ago.  We have not had a house without dogs in over 25 years and we miss the 

companionship.  I am currently researching several breeds and plan to show again.  With many years of 

experience breeding, showing  and serving breed clubs in various different capacities, I am confident my 

contributions to this club would help advance the goals of the Lancaster Kennel Club.  I look forward to being 

given the opportunity.          

 



 
Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc.    Board of Directors Candidate Resume 

 

Name:  Sue Tomlinson     

 

Address: PO Box 70,  Goodville, Pa 17528 

 

Telephone: 717-445-7105 

 

Dog Breeds (s): German Shepherd, Cardigan Welsh Corgi 

 

 

Year Joined LKC:  1992 

 

 

General background in dogs (including national and regional specialty club  

memberships, championships and other titles achieved, litters bred, etc.) 

 

  I belong to both the German Shepherd and the Cardigan Welsh Corgi  parent  

clubs.  The Delaware Valley Cardigan Welsh Corgi club of which I'm a board  

member,  The Berks County Dog Training Club, and of course,  Lancaster Kennel  

club.  I'm the obedience show chairman for both of our spring shows.  I've been  

a board member for New Life Assistance dogs, which was run under The United  

Disabilities umbrella. I was a 4-H leader ( dog obedience) for many years and  

served on the board of directors for regional Roundup Days.  

   My passion has always been dog training.  I have earned many obedience titles  

for my dogs, as well as dogs owned by other people.  I honestly don't know how  

many titles I have earned.  My proudest achievement has been training and  

breeding assistance dog for New life Assistance Dogs in Lancaster,  Canine Serve  

Us dogs of Conestoga, Pa. and Paws Abilities in Ohio.  I was one of the founding  

members of New Life Assistance Dogs. 

     I'm happy to say many of our German Shepherd puppies have gone into  

assistance or therapy dog programs, as well as in home Assistance dogs for  

autistic children.  Just recently I have had requests from two different people  

for a replacement  Shepherd from us as their original assistance dog has become  

too old to work.   

    I have finished one Belgian Shepherd which I handled myself and have pointed  

both German Shepherds and Cardigan Corgis.  Although my love has been with the  

obedience ring I would like to have one of my German Shepherd's finished  

someday.  Currently, we have three of our Cardigan's that are being shown, two  

owned by other people and one that I co-own.  The Cardigan National is in  

Gettysburg this April and I'm heading the eye clinic. 

 

 

What do you have to offer the Lancaster Kennel Club, if elected? 

 

    A commitment to stay the course, to help our club remain a active and viable  

club.  As we all know there are many challenges to the dog world today.  I would  

like to see our club continue the traditions the previous boards and Presidents  

have set, and support the "Sport of Purebred Dogs".   

     I know we need to continue to encourage new members, and listen to what our  

seasoned members tell us.  We need to continue to educate the public about dogs  

and encourage our members to uphold high standards in their own breeding  

programs. 

     I would like to see our club continue to educate the membership not only  

about the challenges we face from Animal Rights activists and new dog laws, but  

to keep us updated on medical news.  

     I know we have members who are interested in the politics of the dog world,  

from new decisions from the AKC, as well as shaping policy for new dog  

regulations.  I would like to encourage this so we may all be informed. 

    Most of all,  I would like to see our club be something we all enjoy, where  

we can come together to make new friends,  learn something new,  and get  

involved with our dogs. 



Name: Lori Wright 

  

Address:1479 Campus Rd 

             Elizabethtown,PA 17022 

  

Telephone: 717-669-4720(C 

                 717-367-1630(H 

  

Dog Breed(s): Clumber Spaniels 

  

Year Joined LKC:1992 

  

General Background in dogs: 

Member of Clumber Spaniel Club of America since-1991 

                                          National Trophy Committee Chair  

                                          Member and past board member LKC since-1992 

                                          Member Lancaster County Animal Response Team(CART) 

                                          Titles: Owner handle 6 Champions(2 from bred by) 

                                          Bred 6 champions from 4 litters 

                                          2 obedience titles 

                                          1 tracking title  

  

What do you have to offer the Lancaster Kennel Club if elected? 

 

     General desire to see our club succeed in all endeavors. Thru my many years of being in pure bred dogs and 

member of our club I feel I can add balance to new ideas with a sense of tradition. I have organized many 

events, dog related and others. I feel I am easy to get along and work well with others as well as encouraging 

new people to get involved.  

 

 

 

Lori Wright 

Keystone Kelp Products 

C'lumbia Clumbers 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

            The Lancaster Kennel Club will be holding its 66 th Annual Red Rose Classic All Breed Dog Show on 

the grounds of the Lebanon Exposition Center on Sunday May 16, 2010. We are anticipating over 1200 entries 

to this perennial favorite Dog Show.   

             The Lancaster Kennel Club has expanded our outreach programs over the past year in no small part 

with the support of advertiser in our Red Rose Classic Catalogue. Your support is needed to help defray costs in 

the expenses of this show allowing the Kennel Club to direct funds to further our support and education of the 

community as it applies to Pure Breed Dogs. 

              In past the Lancaster Kennel Club participated in the distribution of First Aid Kits to all Pennsylvania 

State Police K9 Teams. We also hold educational activities such as Responsible Dog Owners Day, Dogs of 

Lititz and Meet the Breeds.  All this was done in no small part with the support of advertiser such as yourself. 

               We ask that you help us continue this valuable outreach by purchasing space in our Dog Show 

catalogue. Below is a list of fees for space that have not been increased from last year the Front and Back 

Covers are sold on a first come first served basis . To reserve these spaces please call 717-330-2163 or e-mail 

kimscavspa@verizon.net in advance. 

Included please find an Advertising Reservation and Submission Form. Please review the requirements 

for ad reproduction explained on the submittal form: you must provide Copy/Photo Ready advertisement 

including a check in the full amount. Please make checks payable to Lancaster Kennel Club with a 

notation Red Rose Classic Ad.  Thank You For Your Continuing Support! 

Deadline for advertising submittal is April 16, 2010 

 

Catalogue Prices are as follows: 

 

! page –Business card size- 4 " x 1 7/8 - $15.00 

" page 4 " x 3 5/8 - $25.00 

Full Page 4 " x 7 3/8 - $ 40.00  

Inside Back or Front cover – $60.00 each 

Back Cover $ 75.00 

 

$ 20.00 Photo Reproduction Charge 

 

Lancaster Kennel Club Members in good standing receive a 50% discount 

 

Please Mail Completed Form, Photo/Copy Ready Ad and Check to: 

Kim Hess- LKC Advertising Chairperson 

1304 Clark St., Lancaster, PA 17602 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 


